STATE BOARD OF HEATING, VENTILATION, AIR-CONDITIONING AND REFRIGERATION CONTRACTORS

BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

DATE:
February 11, 2004

TIME:
9:30 a.m.
PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



3rd Floor Conference Room



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:
Michael McPherson, Chairman


Ralph Vines


Thomas P. Hayes


George V. Landing
ABSENT:
Charles Henson

Michael Maholchic

STAFF PARTICIPATING:

Joseph Sliwka, Executive Director






Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General






Roy Brown, Administrative Officer






Patricia McCray, Administrative Aide

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Michael McPherson called the business meeting of the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-conditioning and Refrigeration (“HVACR”) Contractors to order at 9:30 a.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The members of the Board reviewed the minutes of the January 14, 2004 meeting. MOTION I

was made by Mr. Vines, seconded by Mr. Landing and unanimously carried to accept the minutes as

presented.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

Complaint Committee Chair, Ralph Vines, submitted a verbal report for FY 2004.  A completed printed report was not available for review.  The report is as follows and may be amended:

50 complaints carried over from previous report, 19 received, 18 complaints closed, 52 open, 17 recommended closed, and a total of 103 complaints for this fiscal period, January 15 through February 11, 2004.

MOTION II was made by Mr. Vines, seconded by Mr. Hayes and unanimously carried to accept the complaint report.

The Complaint Committee also wanted to report to staff that a contract for an expert has been received.  The contractor holds the required license as a master HVACR contractor.  The committee believes that the services that can be provided by the contractor will be an asset to the complaint committee.  Also the Complaint Committee has referred one complaint to pre-charge review. MOTION III was made by Mr. Landing, seconded by Mr. Hayes and unanimously carried to accept the amended complaint report.

OLD BUSINESS

Mechanical Inspector Seminar

Executive Director, Joseph Sliwka, is currently reviewing locations and focusing on the month of October to hold the inspector’s seminar.  Mr. Sliwka welcomes recommendations from Board members regarding ideas and presenters that will address areas of importance and job related concerns for mechanical inspectors.  Board member, Mr. Hayes, requested that Board members be provided an agenda of past seminars for review.  The Board would like to arrange for experts to address various topics to include sick buildings, homeland security, and the impact on HVACR.  Also, the Board will review the requirements for offering the seminars on an alternative schedule or yearly during the months of May and October.  This is tabled until next meeting when Mr. Sliwka will provide more details.

NEW BUSINESS
Board member, Thomas Hayes', proposal on prevailing wage, specifically whether persons providing services should hold at least a journey license was briefly discussed.  During the July 2002 Board meeting it was suggested by Counsel that if the Board believes it necessary, it should promulgate a regulation for the purpose of setting what it perceives to be adequate ratios for the purposes of safe supervision, and might use the prevailing wage scale as a guide for such a regulation.  However, Counsel also advised the Board that the prevailing wage law was not designed to enforce the licensing statutes of the boards and commissions within this agency, nor do the occupational boards enforce the prevailing wage provisions, which are designed to insure that people are paid reasonable wage for the work they are doing. Board members recognized that further action on this matter might need to be accomplished through legislation.

CORRESPONDENCE

None.

COUNSEL'S REPORT

None.

EXECUTIVE SESSION
Motion IV was made by Mr. Thomas Hayes, seconded by Mr. George Landing and unanimously carried that the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-conditioning and Refrigeration Contractors go into Executive Session, at 10:00 a.m., 500 N. Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.  The meeting is permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, § 10-508 (a)(7).  The purpose of the meeting was to consult with counsel to review and discuss confidential materials pertaining to applicants for licensure. The Board reconvened into public session at 10:45 p.m.

Motion V was made by Mr. Hayes seconded by Mr. Vines and unanimously carried that the Board accepts the dispositions rendered in the Executive Session.

Review of Applicants

The following applications to sit for examination were reviewed and the Board’s disposition of the

matters are as follows:

Three applicants were approved to sit for the master license examination.

Two applicants were approved to sit for the master restricted examination.

Two applicants were denied to sit for the master license examination.

One applicant was denied to sit for the master restricted license examination.

Four applicants were approved to sit for the journey license examination.

Three applicants were requested to provide additional information.

Adjournment

There being no further business, a motion was made by Mr. Landing that all business presented be accepted, seconded by Mr. Vines, and unanimously carried that the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-conditioning and Refrigeration Contractors adjourn at 10:30 a.m.

___________

Approved without corrections

___________

Approved with corrections

________________________________________________

_____________




Michael McPherson





Date

IT WAS DETERMINED THAT THE NEXT MEETING OF THE BOARD WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, MARCH 10, 2004 AT 9:30 A.M. IN THE 3RD FLOOR CONFERENCE ROOM AT 500 N. CALVERT STREET. 

